

21st June 2024

Dear Parents / Carers

I am writing to remind you of our school's policy regarding PE kits. Starting from September, we will be implementing stricter rules to ensure that all students are appropriately dressed for their PE lessons.

It is essential that children wear a plain white top, black bottoms (shorts, leggings, or tracksuit bottoms), and trainers for their PE sessions. Additionally, long hair must be tied up, and all jewellery removed to ensure the safety of all students during physical activities.

We have noticed the positive impact of students wearing their PE kits to school, as it significantly reduces wasted time. However, we have also noticed a decline in the adherence to school uniform standards on non-PE days.

Therefore, from September onwards, we kindly request that students continue to wear their correct PE kit on designated PE days. If a child regularly comes to school not wearing the correct school uniform on non-PE days, they will be asked to bring their uniform to change into before their lesson on PE days.

Maintaining consistency in our school uniform policy is crucial not only for the overall appearance of our school but also for instilling a sense of discipline and respect for regulations among our students. We believe that upholding these standards will contribute to a positive learning environment for all.

If you have any queries or concerns regarding this updated policy, please do not hesitate to contact the school office.

Yours faithfully,

Mr Coulter

Headteacher

A: Stockwell Academy, Dodswell Grove, Greatfield Estate, Hull, HU9 5HY

T: 01482 782122

E: admin.stockwell@hcat.org.uk

W: www.stockwell.hull.sch.uk

Principal: Mr C J Coulter





